BOARD AGENDA ITEM

Information/Discussion
Future Action

Action
ltem: Request for New KCTC Positions
Submitted by: Sue Gardner Date: June 9, 2025
Recommended by: Craig Weigel Q)\Q Board Meeting Date: June 16, 2025

RECOMMENDATION:

Kent Career Tech Center (KCTC) is recommending hiring the new position listed below, for the
2025-2026 school year. This will be funded out of the CTE budget.

¢ One (1) FTE ~ Health Career Foundations Instructor
¢ One (1) FTE ~ Automotive Technology Career Tech Education Specialist (CTES)

BACKGROUND:

Health Career Foundations Instructor - due to increased enrollment for this program, there is a
need for an additional instructor. This is a change from our current staffing of six (6) FTE to seven
(FTE) instructors.

Automotive Technology CTES —~ as enrollment increases in this automotive technology area,
there is a need for three (3) FTE CTE Specialist positions. This is a change from our current staffing
of two (2) FTE.



